## Town Newsletter

Compost Pickup: The last day for compost pickup is October 15th.

**Town Council Election:** Nominations are open for the Municipal Election scheduled for November 9th! Nominations will be received at the Town Office until October 7th.

**Combine Lotto:** Congratulations to the Combine Lotto Committee and all involved in a VERY EARLY SELL OUT!! An excellent job done by all to support our community's recreation and overall well being!

Chase the Ace: The Foam Lake & District Health Foundation's Chase the Ace Lottery continues until December 31st! Tickets are \$5 and the jackpot is growing fast – get your tickets at the Foam Lake Co-op Hardware, Review, Pharmacy, Credit Union, Town Office and Willy's Tavern, from any committee member, or you can register for e-transfer! Visit Foam Lake & District Health Foundation on Facebook or foamlake.com/healthfoundation for more information!

**Summer Staff:** A HUGE thank you to all of our wonderful summer staff! Public Works, Leisure Services, the Visitor Centre and Waterpark had fantastic staff and a successful summer!

Lift Station/Force Main Upgrade: Prior to the start of the Lift Station/Force Main Upgrade, the existing Lift Station #1 building and electrical equipment were nearing the end of their normal service lives and the 6" force main to the lagoon was undersized for the current and projected flows. Federal and Provincial infrastructure grants only come along so often and the Town was approved this past year after numerous years of applying!

**Transfer Station:** Anyone entering the Transfer Station must sign in and will receive a receipt for their transaction.

Housing Authority Board of Directors: Volunteers are needed for the Housing Authority Board of Directors. Please contact the Town Office at (306) 272–3359 for more information and a nomination form.

## Thank you to Town Council

With Municipal Elections approaching, we would like to express sincere appreciation for our Mayor & Councillors reaching the end of this term:

Mayor Lorne Hrehor,

Councillors Gloria Bastien, Graham Farrell,

Nevin Halyk, Len Kowalchuk,

Julie Pendlebury, Shelley Thoen-Chaykoski & Bryce Wunder.

The time and dedication these individuals have put forth during the last term has served our community well and benefitted the Town of Foam Lake as a whole.

Thank you!

## 5ASK LOTTERIES COMMUNITY GRANT PROGRAM

APPLICATIONS FOR THE 2020/2021 Grant Period are now available!

If you are a local organization that delivers sport, culture or recreation for Foam

Lake and area, consider applying for funding through the

Community Grant Program.

Applications are available at the Town Office - 326 Main Street

<u>DEADLINE FOR APPLICATION IS OCT 9</u>

Questions? - please call Jaime 306-272-8019